Committee: New York City Society of Health-system Pharmacists



Topic: Implementation and Expansion of Antimicrobial Stewardship 
Sponsored:  Yi Guo, Pharm.D.; Vicken Yaghdjian, Pharm.D.
Whereas, antibiotics have been a critical public health tool since the discovery of penicillin in 1928, saving the lives of millions of people around the world.  The misuse of antibiotics has contributed to the growing problem of antibiotic resistance, which has become one of the most serious and growing threats to public health. The emergence of multi-drug resistance in bacteria is undermining our ability to treat bacterial infections and continue to be challenging due to the treatment of bacterial infections becoming increasingly limited and expensive.  
Whereas, the National Action Plan for Combating Antibiotic-Resistant Bacteria was developed by the interagency Task Force for Combating Antibiotic-Resistant Bacteria in response to Executive Order 13676-issued by President Barack Obama. 

Whereas, by 2020, implementation of the National Action Plan (NAP) will lead to major reduction in the incidence of urgent and serious threats, including carbapenem-resistant Enterobacteriaceae, methicillin-resistant Staphylococcus aureus, and Clostridium difficile.  
Whereas, by 2020, implementation of the NAP will strengthen antimicrobial stewardship in inpatient, outpatient and long term care settings by expanding existing programs, developing new ones and monitoring progress and efficacy.   The establishment and expansion of antimicrobial stewardship programs will improve patient outcomes and minimize the development of resistance by ensuring judicious use of antibiotics. 

Whereas, the Departments of Health and Human Services, Defense, and Veterans Affairs will review existing regulations and propose new ones, as needed, requiring hospitals, ambulatory surgery centers, dialysis facilities, and other inpatient and outpatient facilities to implement robust antibiotic stewardship programs that align with the CDC Core Elements.   Moreover, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services will issue new Conditions of Participation to advance compliance with recommendations in CDC Core Elements of Hospital Antimicrobial Stewardship Programs. 
Whereas, to ensure alignment with stewardship initiatives at the federal level, the Joint Commission also commits to increase its efforts to promote effective antibiotic stewardship within health care facilities.
Whereas, highlighted by the future goals set forth by the US government, the current opportunities for PGY2 or fellowship trained infectious disease pharmacists are inadequate to fulfill the anticipated needs for antimicrobial stewardship by 2020.

Resolved that:
 
The New York State Council of Health-System Pharmacists supports antimicrobial stewardship in all facets of healthcare such as inpatient, outpatient and long term settings by developing newer or expanding existing programs and auditing their effectiveness.  The council also supports to increase the number of PGY2 programs and/or fellowship training programs in Infectious Disease to achieve the demands laid out by the US government by 2020.
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